
Jena M Griswold 
 Colorado Secretary of State 

Election Order 2024-02  

Re: 

Date: 

Recount of State House Representative District 58 Republican Primary 

July 15, 2024

Operative Facts 

On Tuesday, June 25, 2024, a primary election was held to determine who would represent the 
Republican Party as State House Representative for District 58. Election results for this race were 
audited in accordance with section 1-7-515 C.R.S. and that audit confirmed the results of the election. 
District 58, consisting of Delta, Dolores, Gunnison, Hinsdale, Montezuma, Montrose, Ouray, and San 
Miguel counties, canvassed its results in accordance with Colorado law.  All canvass results were 
submitted on July 11 through July 12.

At the conclusion of the tabulation of all eight counties making up District 58, Larry Don Suckla 
received 50.01% (6,488 votes) and J. Mark Roeber recevied 49.99% (6,485 votes). Pursuant to 
Colorado law, the percentage of vote totals between the candidates requires the Secretary of State to 
order a recount. Section 1-10.5-101, C.R.S.

Order 

1. As required by section 1-10.5-102 (1), C.R.S. I hereby order a recount of the House District 58
Republican Primary race.

2. The recount must be completed no later than Friday, July 26, 2024,  as required by
1-10.5-102(2), C.R.S.

3. Within 24 hours of the issuance of this Election Order, each county shall provide to the Election
Division of the Secretary of State’s Office with the dates and times the county expects to begin,
conduct, and complete its recount. Each county clerk must immediately notify the Election
Division in writing if its recount schedule changes for any reason.

Dated this 15th day of July, 2024. 

Jena M Griswold 
Colorado Secretary of State 




